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1. Bill Number:   HB 2277ER 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Marshall, D.W. 

 

3.  Committee: Passed Both Houses 

 

4. Title: Licensure of doctors of medicine, osteopathy, chiropractic, and podiatry; 

requirements. 

 

5. Summary:  Eliminates the requirement that supervised clinical training that is received in the 

United States as part of the curriculum of an international medical school be obtained in an 

approved hospital, institution, or school of medicine offering an approved residency program 

in the specialty area for the relevant clinical training or in a program acceptable to the Board 

of Medicine (Board) and deemed a substantially equivalent experience. The bill also 

eliminates the authority of the Board to consider other factors that reflect whether an 

educational institution is acceptable to the Board for the purpose of satisfying educational and 

training requirements for licensure. The bill also repeals the requirement for supplemental 

training or study for graduates of institutions not approved by an accrediting agency 

recognized by the Board. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the Commonwealth.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


